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PRESS RELEASE

22nd October 2016
Don Valley Railway ask City Council to take note: Stocksbridge is the people’s choice for Supertram 
The Star, The region’s leading daily newspaper, has added its weight to expansion of the Supertram Network in Sheffield by asking its readers, over 350,000 per week of them, where new Supertram Routes should go, and the overwhelming favourite destination is Stocksbridge.  

31% of readers and web site viewers responded Stocksbridge to this question, more than any other destination.

Don Valley Railway for the past ten years has campaigned to bring the current freight only rail line to Stocksbridge Steelworks back to passenger use. 

This survey sends out a message to Sheffield City Council that they should listen to the people of Sheffield and start preparing now to expand the network up the Upper Don Valley. 

In preparing their Local Plan, Sheffield City Council have already taken an interest in Government Regeneration Agency URBED who advocate satellite settlements that are included in future housing provision , such as Stocksbridge, have “light-rail links to city centres  to accommodate new economic growth over the next 15 years. 
This is not the first time Don Valley Railway have reminded the City Council of the popularity of the idea of re-using the freight line to Stocksbridge for passenger services. In 2014 a petition of nearly 3000 Don Valley Signators  was presented to the City Council. 
Don Valley Railway would urge all Upper Don Valley Residents to respond to South Yorkshire Passenger Transport Executive’s  consultation which closes on 30 October and let them know where you think the Tram should go.
Notes

1, Don Valley Railway aims to introduce passenger services between Stocksbridge/Deepcar and central Sheffield using the currently freight-only railway line between and serving Tata Steelworks in Stocksbridge from Woodburn Junction in Sheffield with the future aspiration of extending this service along the route of the Woodhead Rail line from the Junction at Deepcar.

2, An engineering feasibility study found that the Don Valley Railway has the potential for operating a reliable commuter rail service along the route between Sheffield and Stocksbridge which it is hoped will contribute to creating a business case for the re-opening of passenger services on the rail link.

4, Further Enquiries can be addressed to Chris Bell at 
chris153@btinternet.com
5, Further details on the website www.donvalleyrailway.org
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